




This approval will be effective for a period of two (2) years from the date of this letter. Should the 
Applicant not apply for a comprehensive permit within this period this letter shall be considered to be 
expired and no longer in effect unless MassHousing extends the effective period of this letter in writing.. 
ln addition, the Applicant .is required to notify MassHousing at the following times throughout this two­
year period: (1) when the Applicant applies to the local ZBA for a Comprehensive Permit, (2) when the 
ZBA issues a decision and (3) if applicable, when any appeals are filed. 

Should a comprehensive pennit be issued, please note that prior to (i) commencement of construction 
of the Project or (ii) issuance of a building permit, the Applicant is required to submit to MassHousing 
a request for Final Approval of the Project (as it may have been amended) in accordance with the 
Comprehensive Permit Rules (see especially 760 CMR 56.04(07) and the Guidelines including, without 
limitation, Part III thereof concerning Affirmative Fair Housing Marketing and Resident Selection). 
Final Approval will not be issued unless MassHousing is able to make the same findings at the time of 
issuing Final Approval as required at Site Approval. 

Please note that MassHousing may not issue Final Approval if the Comprehensive Permit
contains any conditions that are inconsistent with the regulatory requirements of the New 
England Fund Program of the FHLBank Boston, for which MassHousing serves as Subsidizing 
Agency, as retlected in the applicable regulatory documents. In the interest of providing for an
efficient review process and to avoid the potential lapse of certain appeal rights, the Applicant 
may wish to submit a ••final draft" of the Comprehensive Permit to MassHousing for review. 
Applicants who avail themselves of this opportunity may avoid significant procedural delays that 
can result from the need to seek modification of the Comprehensive Permit after its initial 
issuance. 

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact Michael Busby at (617) 854-1219. 

Sincere
� / 

f:.L{L-
General Counsel 

cc: Jennifer Maddox, Undersecretary, DHCD 
The Honorable Cindy F. Friedman 
The Honorable Sean Garballey 
The Honorable David M. Rogers 
Lenard Diggins, Chair, Select Board 
Christian Klein, Chair, Zoning Board of Appeals 










